
 
 

BANGOR BOROUGH COUNCIL MEETING 
HELD AT 197 PENNSYLVANIA AVENUE, BANGOR, PA 

 
MINUTES                                                                                                      NOVEMBER 22, 2021, 7:00PM 
   
CALL TO ORDER AND PLEDGE TO FLAG 
 
ROLL CALL: 
 Members Present   
 James W. Kresge                   
 Barry G. Schweitzer  
 Robert Goffredo              
 James Augustine  
 Krista Ashmore 
 Michael J. Bilotta 
 Rosemarie Capone 
 Others Present:   
 Nathaniel J. Dysard, Borough Manager           
 Brooke Kerzner, Mayor 
 Absent: 
 David J. Ceraul, Esq., Solicitor 
 
PUBLIC COMMENT: 

1. Mary Ellen DeFranco was present from 44 South Third Street to discuss the pool budget with 
Council.  Manager Dysard will discuss the budget process and clarify these questions for Ms. 
DeFranco during the action items. 

 
ACTION ITEMS: 

1. A MOTION to approve payment of the bills totaling $401,541.91 to be paid was made by 
Ashmore, seconded by Bilotta.  All were in favor. MOTION carried 

2. Dave Owens and James Patti were present to discuss the Liberty Fire Company wall project with 
Council.  Liberty would need to meet the outstanding Zoning Hearing Board conditions, De 
Minimis land development requirements and Ott Consulting Review Letter before the project can 
move forward.  All required stormwater improvements onsite are the responsibility of Liberty. 

3. A MOTION was made by Schweitzer, seconded by Goffredo to authorize advertisement of the 
2022 proposed budgets.  All were in favor. MOTION carried. 

4. A MOTION to authorize advertisement of the 2022 Tax Ordinance #999 was made by Schweitzer, 
seconded by Augustine.  All were in favor. MOTION carried. 

 
COUNCIL COMMENTS: 

1. Council Member Augustine requested to have the borough’s leaf collection days extended.  
Manager Dysard commented that due to preparing the trucks for winter the leaf collection can’t be 
extended. 

2. Mayor Kerzner mentioned that the borough’s tree lighting will be held on December 4th along with 
the Christmas Market downtown.  Kerzner also thanked the fire department for hanging the 
Christmas lights on the tree. 

3. Council President Kresge wished everyone a Happy Thanksgiving and to stay safe.   
 
ADJOURNMENT: 
A MOTION to adjourn the meeting and go into Executive Session at 8:21 P.M. to discuss legal and personnel matters, 
with no action to follow was made by Capone, seconded by Ashmore.  All were in favor. MOTION carried.                                                             

 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Tracy Palmer, Secretary  


